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C o l l e g e  C a l e n d a r      

MAY  
MON 01—THU 04  - Yr 10 Melb Experience Camp. 

SAT 06   - GALA DAY 

MON 08 - Yr 3-12 House Cross Country. 

TUES 09 - NAPLAN Yrs 3,5,7 & 9.  

MON 15  -  FRI 18 -   Primary Parent/Teacher Interviews. 

TUES 16 & WED 17 - ‘First In Schools’  -  Prep—Yr6. 

TUES 23  - ICAS—Digital Technologies. 

TUES 30 - ICAS—Science. 

JUNE 
THUR 01 - Secondary O&M Cross Country. 

28th April 2017.  Issue 5. 

On Tuesday 25th April  our Primary and Secondary 

student leaders laid a wreath and spoke at the 

Bright Anzac Ceremony held at the town clock   

tower. 

Our leaders did themselves and the College proud 

as they delivered their speeches with confidence 

and empathy. 

Photo- Primary School Captains and Vice             

Captains laying the Bright P-12 College wreath. 

“ L e s t  We  F o r g e t ”  -  A n z a c   D a y  C e r e m o n y  

The Primary SRC would like to 

thank our students and parents for 

their wonderful support of our 

Crazy Head Day last term. We 

were able to donate $300:00 to 

Blake Barnes for his ‘Head Shave’. 

Our donation will mean a lot to 

Blake and also makes an            

extraordinary difference to  Aussie 

families facing blood cancers such 

as leukaemia, lymphoma and    

myeloma. 

You may not know it, but blood 

cancer is the third most common 

cause of cancer death in Australia. 

Our gift will help give those   facing 

the shock of a blood cancer        

diagnosis the emotional and     

practical support they need. It will 

also fund vital research so more 

people survive. 

Our support is very important  

because the Leukaemia            

Foundation receives no ongoing   

government funding and relies on 

the generosity of people like you. 

Once again, the members of the 

Primary SRC thank you very much 

for your support. 

 

By Eliza Murrells and James Grant 

 

Pr imary SRC Report  

‘CRAZY HEAD’ DAY 
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Bright P-12 College FunRun 

On Sunday 23rd April the College hosted its seventh Fun 

Run, one of our major fundraising events for the year. It 

was a remarkable success with many Bright P-12 parents,         

students, community members and visitors participating 

and enjoying the spirit of fun created by sharing a         

strenuous run or ambling walk. We had considerable      

volunteer help with the event on the day; including         

students, staff, parents and grandparents. The main organ-

iser of the event, Tracey Carey and her small team were 

very busy on the day and had been planning, preparing and 

scheduling the event since the conclusion of last year’s 

FunRun. Without their dedication and effort, our              

involvement with such a complex event, which is so        

beneficial for the College, would be limited. On behalf of 

the Bright P12 College community, we thank you deeply for 

your work and time.   

Bright P12 ANZAC Ceremony 

On Friday 22nd April, Bright P12 College held its annual     

ANZAC Day ceremony in the College Stadium, and I am 

pleased to say it was an inspirational event. The              

organisation for the assembly began a few weeks ago with 

a meeting of the College Student Leaders, RSL                   

representatives Warren Barnard and Bruce Nordeck, Ms 

Sally Cocks and myself. We discussed the significance of 

ANZAC Day and each student leader was given a task to do 

in preparation for the ceremony. On the day the student 

leaders excelled in their readings and leadership of the   

assembled students. After the event, the RSL members   

present came up to Bright P12 for a morning tea.              

On Monday 25th April our student leaders ably represent-

ed Bright P-12 College at the Bright ANZAC Ceremony, held 

at 11am. The Senior College Captains Matt Shem and Cait-

lin Smith read to the gathered crowd and were extremely 

professional in their approach to the task. Many             

community members caught up with me at the end of the 

ceremony to congratulate the College and the school     

leaders.  

 

 

My War Hero 

At the College ANZAC Day ceremony, the winners of the 

My War Hero project were announced by Warren Barnard 

and on ANZAC day at a ceremony at the Bright RSL       

premises, a plaque with the names of the winners was    

unveiled after a speech by Warren. The winners were:    

Arnika Filipi, Lara Pasquinelli, Aspen Thomas, Alex     

Campbell and Caleb West. The project between Bright      

P-12 College and the Bright RSL has developed over more 

than a year, with visits by the students to the RSL premises 

and visits from RSL members to Bright P-12 College. I      

congratulate the students for their tenacity in completing 

the project, Bianca Dooley for her efforts and Warren     

Barnard and Bruce Nordeck for their passionate and     

dedicated work with our students. 

Testing times 

In the coming weeks, students in years 3, 5, 7, & 9 will be 

sitting the NAPLAN tests. 

The NAPLAN  tests begin on Tuesday May 9th  as children in 

Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 around the country sit the writing, 

spelling and grammar tests of the National Assessment 

Program for Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN). Reading and 

numeracy will follow on Wednesday and Thursday. 

NAPLAN is not a test you can “prepare” for. And making it a 

big deal won’t improve students’ performances, although it 

may increase their anxiety and reduce their performance. 

What is in the test?  
It is a general assessment of literacy and numeracy          
proficiency, providing a snapshot of how students around 
the country answer a particular set of Literacy and          
Numeracy test questions one day in May. How each child 
performs will be the result of all their years at school, not 
what they did in the weeks leading up to the test.  
 
It is important all students do the very best they can      
during the test, as we do use the NAPLAN results to plan 
learning programs and to shed light on a student’s         
learning, but it is not the only assessment made of a       
student or the only assessment to inform our knowledge of 
your child.  

 

Josh Kusch 

As you would have read in the Bright Observer last week, 

one of our graduates has helped discover four previously 

unknown planets. Josh’s love of learning, passion for      

astronomy and curiosity led him to take up the challenge 

to hunt exoplanets by working through data from the    

Kepler Space Telescope from his flat in England. Josh’s                

accomplishment is one to be commended and applauded.  

Jean Olley, Principal 

 Principal’s 

Report 
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Attitudes to Schools Survey 

The overall aim of the annual Attitudes to School Survey is to         
collect data about the opinions of students from Years 5 to 12            
to  assist schools with planning, developing curriculum and improving 
student outcomes. 
 
The survey assists schools to gain an understanding of students’   
perceptions and their experience of school. It provides schools with 
valuable data on students’ views of their wellbeing, teaching,     
learning and school in general. This year the survey will include Year 
4 as well. 

Bright P12 College will participate in the survey on the 6th and 7th of 
June. I will be administering the surveys this year along with        
classroom teachers or Mr Betheras. 

My Year 12 Life 

Documents a full year in the life of 14 Australian Year 12 students.  
Available through iVIEW on the ABC., the program follows the       
students through the trials and tribulations of Year 12. It is great 
viewing for all current Year 12 students and parents and those who 
will be facing Year 12 in the years to come. 

Rosemary – Breakfast Club 

Breakfast Club has started up again this term and I would like to 
acknowledge Rosemary Bunge’s efforts in running a successful      
program. I would also like to thank Chris Blazek, J.M. Duguid, Kerry 
Mapley, Mark Betheras and Jean Olley who continue to support this 
program with their valuable time in the morning.  

Breakfast Club is a great way for our students to connect with each 
other, across the P-12 College.  We have great discussions in Breaky 
Club with the students and enjoy seeing their smiling faces.  

Occupational Therapy in Primary 

Jane Shadbolt will be again providing our Primary OT service.    
Teachers have already identified students who will access this       
service. If you have any concerns about OT or you would like to     
discuss whether or not your child would benefit from the               
program, please contact your classroom teacher. 

An OT can assist students in developing skills that will lead to  success 
in everyday life including: motor, social, personal, academic and  
vocational pursuits. 

Year 9 Apollo Bay Camp and the Urban/Rural Partnership 

We had a wonderful week in Apollo Bay with the Year 9 students. It 
was a week full of surfing, kayaking, mountain biking and swimming. I 
would like to thank Elisa and Glenn for accompanying me on the 
camp. Also to the Year 9 students who attended: you were all      
absolutely amazing and it was a pleasure to spend the week with 
you. 

The Urban and Rural Partnership through Country Education         
Partnerships is a pilot program designed to give students and      
teachers the opportunity to experience, and be exposed to, both 
rural,  metropolitan/major regional education, lifestyles and cultures 
as well as provide a great way for students to have access to a    
broader range of learning experiences and programs.  

Bright P12 College is involved in the pilot program with Apollo Bay 
and a P12 School in Melbourne, Macleod College. 

The aim is to further enhance an already strong partnership with 
Apollo Bay. Macleod College is a co-educational, Prep to Year Twelve 
school located in Macleod a suburb north east of Melbourne.          
The College grew out of the merger of Macleod High School and    
Macleod Primary School in 2000. 

Our first activity, as part of this partnership, was the Apollo Bay 
Camp. 

In the partnership’s initial stages there were meetings where we  
discussed how Bright can have access to Macleod and LaTrobe      
University.  This may be worked into the Year 10 City Experience in 
the future.  

The aim is to build stronger connections with these schools with the 
objective of coming together, widening our students’ knowledge and 
understanding of culture, diversity and acceptance, and building 
strong academic ties.  

 
Kelli Jacobsen, 
Assistant Principal. 
 
 
 
 
 

Assistant  

Principal’s 

Report 

ANAPHLYAXIS 

Each year we need to communicate with parents around anaphylaxis. Below is a guide for conversation with students/
children and gives some really good tips for students to follow. 

 
There are also some great fact sheets that Royal Children’s Hospital have on their website. They can be found at http://
www.rch.org.au/allergy/parent_information_sheets/Parent_Information_Sheets/ 

  

1. Always take food allergies seriously – severe allergies are no joke. 

2. Don't share your food with friends who have food allergies. 

3. Wash your hands after eating. 

4. Know what your friends are allergic to. 

5. If a school friend becomes sick, get help immediately even if the friend does not want to. 

6. Be respectful of a school friend's Adrenaline Autoinjector. 

7. Don't pressure your friends to eat food that they are allergic to. 

http://www.rch.org.au/allergy/parent_information_sheets/Parent_Information_Sheets/
http://www.rch.org.au/allergy/parent_information_sheets/Parent_Information_Sheets/
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Two weeks ago I was sent and 
invitation to attend a             
celebration of Women In Sport.  
I took my husband Mark as my 
guest.  I was invited in my    
capacity as Junior                    
Representative U14 Girls       
Basketball Coach. This event 
was hosted by The Governor of 
Victoria, The Honourable Linda 
Dessau AC, and Mr Anthony 
Howard QC, at  Government 
House in Melbourne and       
celebrated women in sport. The 
Governor, accompanied by Mr 
Howard, addressed administra-
tors, athletes and leaders on the 
night.  The Honourable Linda 
Dessau emphasised the need for 
all of us to embrace female 
participation, so that                 
our daughters, granddaughters, 
friends and future generations 
can all experience sport from 
grass roots right through to the 
elite level, if they so choose.  
Sports such as cricket, AFLW, 

soccer and basketball all               

embrace  female participation 
but there is still a way to go as 
female participation is about 
one third that of male             
participants.          
The Government acknowledges 
that we have a way to go and 
are investing in supporting fe-
male participation.  As a com-
munity we can work  together 
to improve participation by 
encouraging  females to nomi-
nate for sports committees, 
become coaches, administrators 
or get active through sport.  
 
As an Education Support Officer 
at Bright P-12 College and     an 
administrator of basketball, I 
came away from the event   
inspired to encourage more  
females to become active in 
their chosen sport in whatever 
capacity they so choose.    
 
Kelly Roffey,  
Education Support Officer & 

In-

tegration Support, 

Congratulations, Kelly 
 

MONDAYS  
4.00-5.00pm    

Beginner Tap 

5.00-6.00pm 

Acrodance Level 2 

6.00-7.00pm Begin-

ner Contemporary 

Dance 

TUESDAYS  
4.00-4.45pm Level 2 

Ballet/Lyrical Combo 

4.45-5.45pm Beginner 

Jazz Dance 

5.45-6.45pm Street 

Dance 

7.30-8.30pm Open Tap 

Dance 

WEDNESDAYS  
9.30-10.30am Altitude 

Power Barre 

4.00-5.15pm Level 6 

Classical Ballet 

5.15-6.15pm Acrodance 

Level 1 

6.15-7.15pm Musical 

Theatre 

THURSDAYS  
4.00-4.45pm Kinda-

ballet 

5.00-6.00pm Inter-

mediate Jazz Dance 

6.00-7.15pm 

Acrodance Level 3 

FRIDAYS  
9.30-10.30am Flexi 

Barre 

4.00-5.00pm Lyrical 

Dance 

5.00-6.00pm Level 5 

Classical Ballet 

6.00-7.00pm Pointe-

SATURDAYS  
9.00-10.00am Intermediate    

Contemporary 

10.00-11.15am Competi-

tion Team 

11.15am onwards Private 

 Lessons 

Freestyle Alpine Dance offers 

classes in all dance styles suitable 

for all ages and abilities in a fun 

and welcoming            environ-

ment. Come along and try a class 

for FREE! 

 

Bright classes are held at our 

studio at 5 Elm Court, Bright..                               

 The last week of last term saw several teams from across the 
secondary school compete in volleyball and tennis at O&M  
Inter-schools Sports.  Both days were great fun and all           
students improved their games across the day.  From this we 
had two teams qualify to compete for our region at the larger 
Hume Sports meet later this year.  These include the year 7 
boys’  tennis team (team A) and the year 7 boys volleyball 
team.   

Congratulations to both these teams both of which had a    
number of players competing in their first ever secondary     
interschool sporting event. Thanks again to all staff who 
attended   including John Doddsy Dodd for volunteering his 
time to be part of these days. 

SECONDARY SPORT 

LOST… 
Ukulele belonging to Chance Langdon 

5/6F.  Last seen Friday 31st March.  

Brown wood with Aboriginal designs in 

a soft black case. 

Please call Karlie on 0408390577 if 

you have any information. 
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Regional Music Camp 

On the 30th of March I attended the final concert of the 2017 
Regional Music Camp. This camp happens every year and is a 
great chance for musically minded students to learn and    
socialize with other like-minded people. This concert was a 
great success and featured a number of students from Bright 
P-12 College.  These students included Rahn Stavar, Max Gray, 
Josh Lindsay, Lily Birch, Matilda Manning, Alex Campbell and 
Zachary Crawley.  Our students performed in a number of     
different ensembles including the Junior Concert Band, the 
Senior Concert Band and the Pop Choir.  Our students played 
flutes, clarinets, percussion, drums, guitar and bass, and sang 
as part of this concert.   

Congratulations to all the students involved.   

FreeZA Push Start Comp. (Formerly Battle of the Bands) 

On Friday the 4th of August the Alpine Shire will be hosting 
and running an exciting music competition for young singers 
and performers.  This competition will be held at the Bright 
Courthouse and will be run on the night by a number of our 
students.  This is a great chance for any young singer, singer/
guitar player or band to perform.  If you are interested please 
come and see Mr Campbell for entry details. 

 

Gala Day Performers 

On the 6th of May a number of students in the P-2 Choir,     
Senior Choir and Concert Band will be performing as part of 
the Gala Day celebrations from 9.00-10.00am at the clock 
tower in Bright.  I have emailed out details about this concert 
as well as distributing notes to the relevant students.  Please 
contact me if there are any questions, and come along and 
support the talented students we have here at Bright P-12 
College.   

Term 2 Soirees 

Later this term, on the 31st of May and 1st of June, we will be 
having our Term 2 Soirees.  The Primary Soiree will be on the 
31st of May, starting at 6.30pm.  The Secondary Soiree will be 
on the 1st of June, starting at 6.30pm.  Both of these concerts 
will be taking place at the Community Centre.  Please          
encourage your musical students to get involved and come 
along for two nights of awesome music making. 

 

 

 

YEAR 11 OUTDOOR RECREATION  

On the last day of Term 1 Year 11    

Outdoor Rec. students went rock 

climbing on Mt. Buffalo to complete 

their level of competency in this unit. 

Rock climbing 

on Mt. Buffalo 

Music News 

Students accessing the cliff face. 
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Community  & Col lege Not ices  

Updating your smart 

phone? Don’t know 

what to do with your old 

smart phone?  

How about donating it to your local school. We are     

working on a project that requires a class set of smart 

phones. We do not need the phone connected to the 

phone system just the screen to work and the phone to 

have Wifi. 

Please remove any personal data (pictures, phone       

numbers, etc). If the phone is beyond useful life we will 

dispose of it for you, or if you prefer, 

clearly label the phone and we will 

attempt to return the phone to you. 

Please drop the phone off to 

your schools front office.  

 

 Students  Arr i ve From Wadeye  

This week we welcome 6 new 
students from Wadeye to Bright 
P-12 College. We have Amaya,  
Moses, Ricky and JJ all        
attending Year 7.  

We also welcome Veronica in 
Year 9 and Assumpta in Year 
11. These students were 
the successful applicants out of 
a group of 23 who applied for 

the six positions here at Bright  
P-12. Each participant was      
selected because of their       
attitude towards school in 
Wadeye. We are also welcoming 
back Lauren Bitting into Year 10.   

Marcus in Year 9 and Jerry    
Bitting in Year 11 VCAL        
returned earlier in Term 1. 

 

Great Alpine Road  
Community drop-in sessions 

VicRoads wants community views on 

improving the Great Alpine Road.  

Bright 

3pm until 8pm, Thursday 27 April 2017 

The Star Room, Star Hotel Bright 

91 Gavan Street, Bright. 

Myrtleford 

3pm until 8pm, Tuesday 2 May 2017 

Myrtleford Neighbourhood House 

156 Myrtle Street, Myrtleford. 

Wangaratta 

3pm until 8pm, Wednesday 10 May 2017 

Community Room, Wangaratta Library 

21 Docker Street, Wangaratta. 

If you can’t make it to a session but still want to 

have your say, email 

ner.enquiries@roads.vic.gov.au 
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Second Hand Ski Gear Sale 
Register: Friday 2nd June 3:00pm – 7:00pm 

Sale: Saturday 3rd June  9:00am – 12:00pm 

Venue: Bright Community Centre 

The Second Hand Snow Gear Sale is on again. This is a great 
event to buy low cost quality seco\nd hand snow gear for 
the whole family. You can also sell your pre-loved snow gear 
by consignment or donate items for sale.  

This is the Bright College Snowsports Team's major         
fundraiser so please come along and support the sale. Run 
by the BCST, this event raises funds to support the         
snowsports programs that Bright P-12 College provides for 
students and families of the college community.  

We sell a wide range of boots, clothes, goggles, helmets, 
skis, snowboards, stocks, and accessories. Sorry – NO 
GLOVES.  
Register or donate you gear on Friday 2nd June and we will 

sell it for you on Saturday 3rd June, adding 20% commission 

for the BCST.  
BCST greatly appreciates any items which are donated for 

sale. 

Terms, Conditions and Fees 

          The second hand snow gear sale is a fundraiser for the  

Bright College Snowsports Team (BCST) 

The 2nd hand snow gear sale is a cash only sale. 

Registration fee of 50 cents per item applies 

A late registration fee of $2.00 per item applies for goods registered on 

sale day. 

Items will be placed on sale on behalf of the vendor, by the BCST.  

BCST will add 20% commission to each item entered for sale. 

BCST take no responsibility for items entered into the sale. 

All items must be clean and presentable and we reserve the right to reject 

items for sale. 

The vendor must retain the registration receipt(s) as proof of ownership of 

the item to collect money or unsold goods. 

If proof of registration cannot be provided, all monies and items are      

forfeited to the BCST. 

If the item(s) is/are sold, the vendor can collect money between 12:00pm – 

1:00pm Saturday 3rd June 2017. 

The vendor must collect item/s by 1:00pm Saturday 3rdth June 2017. 

Any money or unsold goods not collected by 1:00pm Saturday 3rd June 

2017 will be forfeited and become the property of the BCST. 

 

DISCLAIMER: BCST takes no responsibility for any items sold or purchased at 

the sale, accepts no returns of goods, recommends that you seek            

professional assistance to fit and tune any skis that you purchase from the 

sale  

 

 

Coming Up  

 

 The aim of the BCST is to provide students and families with 

the opportunity to develop a range of skills in a safe and afford-

able snow environment 
Important Dates for your diary 

Resort Car Entry Early Bird 

Passes 
Available online 1st-30th April 

2nd Hand Snow Gear Sale 
Bright Community Centre 

An annual event, where you 

can on-sell your pre-loved 

snow gear. 
Register Friday 2nd  June 3pm-7pm 

Sale Saturday 3rd June 9am-12pm 
2017 Ski Season Opening 

Weekend 
Saturday 10th June 

Jacket Allocation Day Wednesday 14th June 

School Holidays 30th June-16th July 
2017 Season Training Dates BCST 10 Day Program 

Day 1 Wednesday 19th July 
Day 2 Saturday 22nd July 
Day 3 Tuesday 25th July 
Day 4 Saturday 29th July 
Day 5 Wednesday 2nd August 
Day 6 Saturday 5th August 

Milne Shield - TBC 
Day 7 Tuesday 8th August 
Day 8 Wednesday 16th August 

House Race Day 
Day 9 Saturday 19th August 

Day 10 Saturday 2nd September 
1st Make up day Wednesday 6th September 
2nd Make up day Saturday 9th September 

Presentation Award Lunch Sunday 17th September 
Victorian Interschool 

Cross Country Championship 
Sun 6th August 
Mt Buller 

Victorian Interschool Snow- Mon 21st – Sun 27th August 

Australian Interschool Snow- Wed 6th– Sun 10th September 

2017 Season Countdown 
43 Days to Go! 

Bright College Snowsports Team News 2017 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwj_iKr877zTAhUBJ5QKHZMhDTsQjRwIBw&url=http://www.powderhounds.com/Other/Australia/Dinner-Plain.aspx&psig=AFQjCNHdQ3TEC3QYFrIT7BEoFsWvlbeFBA&ust=1493115756376903&cad=rjt
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Certified Practising Accountant 

& Registered Tax Agent 

Please phone for an appointment 

5755 5105  Mobile: 0409 162 245 

Shop 6, 2 Star Road, Bright 

  

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri 

Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

Alpine Building  

Permits & Consultants  

For prompt, reliable and efficient building permits and 

inspections 

 Bushfire management advice, 

reports 

 Regulatory building advice 

 Pre-purchase inspections 

 Fire and life safety reports 

 State-wide building permit ser-

vice 

 Owner builder advice and per- Private Lessons in YOUR HOME 

 Carolyn Moore  

Ph: 5750 1505, 0417 571 362 

Piano Tuition 
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Great Alpine Road 

 

Community drop-in sessions 

 VicRoads wants communiy views on improving the Great Alpine Road  

 

 Talk to VicRoads staff about road use including cycling, freight and tourism 

 

 Tell us your priorities for road improvements along this important freight and tourism 

route 

If you can’t make it to a session but still want to have your say, email ner.enquiries@roads.vic.gov.au 

Bright 

3pm until 8pm, Thursday 27 April 2017 

The Star Room, Star Hotel Bright 

91 Gavan Street 

 

Myrtleford 

3pm until 8pm, Tuesday 2 May 2017 

Myrtleford Neighbourhood House 

156 Myrtle Street 

 

Wangaratta 

3pm until 8pm, Wednesday 10 May 2017 

Community Room, Wangaratta Library 

21 Docker Street 

 

 

 

                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL 

OF Shotokan  KARATE 

Freeburgh Community Hall 

Adults & Kids classes 

MONDAYS (Kids 5-5:45pm & Adults 5:45-6:45pm), WEDNESDAY 

(Adults 7-8:30pm)  

& SATURDAYS (Adults 9-10:30am) 

New students welcome, catering to all fitness levels 

Contact Sensei Katrina Ciolli on 0417 526549 for more   

information. Find us on facebook at ASSKAlpine and visit: 

 

 MON    9am – 

10am 

Pilates 

  

6.30 – 

7.30pm 

Pilates 

  

 THUR   6.30 – 

7.20am 

Pilates 

Circuit 

5.30 – 

6.30pm 

Pilates 

 6.30 – 

7.30pm 

Pilates 

7.30 – 

8.30pm 

Pilates 

Intermediate 

www.mountainpilates.

com.au 

Contact Anne on 0419 340 190 

 

Craig Vine 

Tawonga 0427 722 287 

> Craig is the owner and a Cert IV     

(TLI41210) qualified driving Instructor 

> New manual Corolla fitted with dual 

controls. 

> Servicing the Kiewa and Upper  

Ovens valley and Wodonga.  

> 7 days by appointment. Incl out of 

school hrs and weekends 

.com.au 

@gmail.com 


